
 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS BUDGET WORKSHOP MEETING 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2022 

Page 1 of 1 
 

 
The advertised meeting of the East Cocalico Township Board of Supervisors Meeting was called to order 
on Thursday, October 25, 2022, at 8:09 a.m., held in-person at the East Cocalico Township Municipal 
Building, 100 Hill Road, Denver, PA 17517 by following the current CDC guidelines, (social distancing). 
This meeting was held ensuring the public safety during the COVID pandemic. 
 
Supervisors:  Chairman Romao Carrasco, Vice Chairman Lorenzo Bonura, Secretary Jeffrey W. Mitchell 
 
Twp. Staff:     Judi Lumis Financial Administrator, Sharyn Young Director of Community Development 
                         Roadmaster Bret Hoffert, and Police Chief Keppley 
 
Visitors in       None 
Attendance:  
 
CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Carrasco turned the meeting over to Judi Lumis. 
 
Judi Lumis discussed, highlighting in detail the Revenues and Expenditures of the General Fund. Lengthy 
discussions continued. Comments and questions were asked, which were answered. Lengthy discussions 
continued. Comments and questions were asked which were answered. 
 
Discussions were held on a letter of notice recently received at the Township, noting that payments are to 
be declined to the Volunteer Fireman’s Relief Association until the improperly expended Fire Relief 
Association monies are identified and have been reimbursed to the relief association fund. Lengthy 
discussions continued. Comments and questions were asked which were answered. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: No public comment. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: The next Board of Supervisors Budget Workshop Meeting will be held Monday, 
October 31, 2022, at 8:00 a.m. in-person at East Cocalico Township, 100 Hill Road, Denver. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: Meeting adjourned at 12:20 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Lisa A. Kashner 
Township Recording Secretary 


